Minutes Pool AGM
21st September 2017
at
Conservative Club, Glastonbury
Attendees and apologies
· Attendees: Dan, Pete,Terry, Kirsten, Suzie, Ben Jackson, Chris Watkins, Mr Hodges, James Maunder, Nigel, Larry, Rob Stoodley and 2 players from Pilton Clubbers
Issues relating to 2016-17 season
· Last season went well.  We introduced Whats App for all Captains to send their teams results in on the night along with photos of cards where possible, which has been a great success.  Chris Watkins raised a point about how the 2nd Division fixtures left some teams with no match for 4 weeks if they were not in the competitions.  Pete explained that due to the number of teams registered last season this is unfortunately how matches worked out.
· Competitions were run by Terry and Kirsten and overall went well. All competitions will start at 8pm.  Anyone not registered to play Singles and Doubles by 8pm will not go into the draw and will not be able to play if they arrive late.  Team Knockout Competitions have to be played at the given venue, if it is not played at the venue the match will be declared null and void.  Team Captains are expected to do everything to do with their team.  They need to seek the Landlords permission for Competitions/Matches in case they have something booked in advance for a match night.  All match/competition dates will be on the Fixture List given out at the start of the season.  As we have new Landlords a point was raised about Landlord packs being re-instated
· Website was done by Kirsten, updated regularly for everyone to see.  We are also on Facebook, not many comments posted
· The League turned a profit this year of £371, last year it was £352
· Presentation Night was a success.  Our compare Chris Watkins is working out well.  Pete has trophies that were not collected on the night.  Everyone was happy with the evening .  It was discussed that there should be a Division 2 Winners plate as the last one can't be found and also no runners-up trophies just the Winners of each Division and Competitions
Election of Officers
All officers remain the same as last year.
Constitution/Rule/Fee changes
· No change on fees they remain at £40
· All other fees remain the same
· 8pm start made very clear for all Competitions.  A set of rules will be printed off and given to all venues
Captains questions and suggestions
· Registration Forms have been updated after 15 years.  We now register for most Competitions on the night except for 3 a side which is still on the Registration Form.  We have an 'opt out' option for Team Knockout and the 12 Frame Knockout as this season some teams did not want to play or did not turn up on the night.
Rule Changes
· None were raised
Presentation Night
· To be held at Break and Dish.  Date to be confirmed
Captains Night
· To be played on Tuesday 3rd October at Break n Dish, Street.
Any other Business
· Anyone wanting to register new players must give 24 hours’ notice and pay for the player BEFORE they can play for the Team and also the  players name must be registered at the same time
· On the new Fixtures List for the season of 2017-18 the Committee will meet 3 times, at different venues, for competition draws,
any Captains who wish to take part can attend on the night.  These dates and venues will be incorporated in the Fixture List given to all Captains at the start of the season.
Team Registration
· All forms and monies due to be given in on Captains Night on Tuesday 3rd October at Break and Dish, Street
Meeting closed.
